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	Minutes
	Date  January 2, 2024
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Andrew Beasley, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Darren Chevalier, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Terry Gray, Kelly Lane, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, David Penner, Wayne Scarrow, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Jacquie Beasley, Jerry Bernardo, Alister Brown, Justin Day, Linda Lauzon, Don McGugan, Ted Pendle



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #240102-001

“That the Minutes from December 5, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (J. Mellor/K. Mellor)
Carried



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	· Balance at the end of December 2023 is $961,931.38.
· All teams have paid their rep assessment fees.

· Under Rec League Promotions in the financial report, the Lapel pins we will be sold to teams.

· We are in the process of clarifying the ice bill with the City.  We haven’t paid for ice since October which is reflected in the high balance.
MOTION #240102-002
“That the Treasurer’s report be accepted as presented.” (E. Brown/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

City of Sarnia
City of Sarnia

Village of Point Edward

John’s Restaurant
Hockey Canada

All Seasons Trophies

K. Taylor
Winter Classic Ice
Board room rental

Silver Stick

Silver Stick 

First Shift

Winter Classic

First Shift expenses

$ 17,327.15
$     213.57

$  2,205.00

$  2,365.90

$    598.00

$  2,395.04

$      74.58
MOTION #240102-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (E. Brown/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried


	REP VICE CHAIR REPORT

	BB TRYOUTS:

· Discussion about moving BB tryouts to September which would generate more coach applicants for BB.
· No reason why we have to have those tryouts in May.  It will allow any kid who moves into the area during the summer to be able to try out for rep hockey.

· We could stage BB tryouts in co-ordination with Select Team tryouts.  This is the way London does it.
MOTION #240102-004
“That SHA offset rep tryouts this year so that BB tryouts will be at a date confirmed and agreed upon by principal parties.” (Chadwick/Ewart)
Motion tabled
· Registrar noted that Rep Rosters have to be submitted 10 days prior to the season starting and if BB tryouts were in September, it would be difficult to get this done with registration ending and getting rec team lists out to conveners so rec teams can be built.  

· Discussion about other possible time frames that aren’t impacted by ice availability.
· We will table motion as we can’t impinge upon Rec teams in September.

· 4 Rep teams will still have Fall tryouts.

· We will proceed with staggering AA and BB tryouts.

· It would be good to work with AAA on doing the prep skates.

· We will bring up at Rep Council that prep skates are unnecessary. 


	REGISTRAR

	· Lock out is January 15, 2024.
· All rosters are uploaded to HCR.
· A few AP’s to be added.  Our deadline is January 12.




	PHOTOGRAPHY

	· Schedule is done and teams will be notified. 
· Photography Director to send schedule to A/AA Director and MD Director as well.


	Winter Classic

	· We had 42 teams and played just short of 100 games.
· We had Point Edward and Mooretown teams participate.

· Mooretown U15 were Champions.

· Point Edward made it to the finals.

· Had lots of volunteer help.  

· If we change format to stop time, we need to include the extra ice costs in the budget.


	ICE REPORT

	· Rescheduling games have to go through Ice Schedulers and not through opposing coaches.
· Team invoices for extra ice, room rentals and refs will come out within next few weeks.

· Exhibition games need to be populated into the calendar and in the 1DB.


	SILVER STICK

	· 49 teams will be participating with 113 games to be played.
· A few outstanding payments but all of our teams have registered indicating they are coming.

· Call for volunteers to be put on the website.

· Schedule is complete thanks to Paul Douglass.
· Opening Ceremony is Friday 6:30pm at Pat Stapleton Arena.

· Finals will be at PASA.

· Hotels are booked with 2-3 teams staying out of town.  




	NEW BUSINESS
	FIRST SHIFT
· Given success of First Shift Program we will be applying again. 
· Registration for next year’s First Shift opens January 15.  We find out in May if we are successful applicant.

· We would like to run a 30-person program in Oct/Nov 2024 and again in March/April 2025 with hopes to getting these players into the Rec programming that fall.
· This would alleviate doing transition and filling in the gaps which is the hardest.

· This will cost the Association 12 ice times, but we do get some rebate from Bauer.

· 23 of 35 spots are filled from the 47 we just had.

MOTION #240102-005
“That SHA run two First Shirt programs with one in the fall of 2024 and a spring session in March 2025 with 30 participants per session.  This is dependent upon application being approved by First Shift.” (K. Taylor/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried

POLICY UPDATES:
· These were set for committee review in November and 2 policies have completed committee review with a final draft.  
· Once the committee has reviewed and a final draft prepared, it can be approved or set for further review.

MOTION #240102-006
“To Rename & Revise Policy 2.02 into a consolidated and uniform administrative process for all participants and teams and delete Policy 2.04(4), 2.04(7), 2.04.01 - 2.04.03.  This is for review by the Board for approval or rejection at next meeting.” (K. Taylor/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried

MOTION #240102-007
“To revise Policy 3.09 and rename it Policy 3.07-Player and Parent Responsibilities to consolidate into one uniform policy for all players to follow.  This change allows for deletion of redundant policies 1.07, 3.08, 3.09 and 4.12. This is for review by the Board for approval or rejection at next meeting.” (K. Taylor/P. Forbes)
Carried

POLICE CHECK/CODF SCREENING:
· Chair has suspended 55 Rec volunteers who had not completed CODF or Vulnerable Sector Checks by the January 1st deadline.  They were given ample time to complete.
· 40 suspensions were in Foundations program.
· Average is 75% of total rec league complete.

· Next year there will be police screening changes.  The OHF will be doing this next year and not individual Associations.  They ran a pilot with 3 Associations this year.  Our Association had about 500 volunteers.  Supposed to have training sessions in the next few months.  This will be a roster requirement. The liability still falls on our Association.

REP TEAM BUDGETS:
· 100% of teams provided budgets and bank records and communication to parents to the Vice Chair of Administration for review.
LIVE BARN:

· Still no update from the City regarding Live Barn.

· Rep Directors are approved for Live Barn.

SHA CONSTITUTION:
· The SHA Constitution needs to be rewritten to be in compliance with ONCA.  
· It will go through this Board and read twice and then to AGM in May.  
· There will also be a consent for Board Members to sign.  
· There will be changes in how its laid out so that we can make changes outside of the AGM.  
· We have a template to follow.  Alliance and OHF have offered to assist.  We need to have this done by end of February.  We will then determine whether it needs to be reviewed by a lawyer.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is January 17, 2024 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.  We have asked the Architect for Master Arena Plan to attend out meeting.  



	adjournment


	MOTION #240102-008
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Scarrow/Chadwick)
Carried


Paul Walsh               





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
